
BMS INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY & MANAGEMENT 

DEPARTMENT OF MECHANICAL ENGINEERING 

26th February 2021 

The physical Induction Programme for the late admitted students of Mechanical Engineering 

department was held in two sessions on 18th and 23rd February 2021. 

On 18th February 2021, from 2.40 to 4.00 pm, in CR202, HoD presented a PPT about the Mission, 

Vision, PEOs and POs of the Department. The students were educated about NAAC and NBA. The 

performance, achievements in academic and extra-curricular activities and placements of students for 

the past 5 years was projected to the students. HoD also briefed about best practices followed in the 

department like Open Courses, PBL, OBE, Industrial Visits and Internships. 

The students were also educated about the faculty and technical staff expertise, their contribution and 

achievements. The students were briefed about the Department Advisory Board and MoUs with 

industries like Toyota and Shandhar technologies. 

 

HoD introduced all the club- in-charges in the department ie Mr.Sripad Diwakar- SAE Club, 

Mr.Madhu.M.C- Aero Club, Mrs. Nithya Poornima- E-yantra Club.  Each Club-in-charges spoke about 

the membership and activities of their respective clubs and showed some videos of the 

projects/workshops done under the club activities. All the students were advised to join either of the 

clubs and develop their skills which will enhance their employability status. 



 

The VTU rules and regulations were also informed to the students. 40 students attended this session. 

The Second session was held on 23rd February 2021 from 2.40 to 4.00 pm. In this session Mrs. Chethana 

Srinivas, Professional Counsellor addressed the students. She spoke on what is the importance of 

counselling in an individual’s life. She stressed that physical and mental well being is very significant 

for better performance of an individual. She gave tips on managing interpersonal, relationship and 

adjustment issues. She spoke on lessons for life stressing on procastrination, time management, 

responsibility as a student and also as a professional.  

She advised the students to study a book named “The art & science of studying” which will help them 

to improve their concentration. She also shared the soft copy of the book to the students. Her Contact 

number availability in the campus was informed to the students so that students can seek her advice 

individually for any issues. 

 



This session was followed by Library Orientation Programme wherein the Librarians Mrs. Anitha and 

Mr. Sagar briefed the services and facilities available in the main library. They gave a demo of OPAC 

and credentials to login into the library. The timings of the library during regular days, holidays and 

exams was informed. The students were taught how to explore IEEE journal papers, D-Space, NPTEL 

videos, VTU previous year question papers and other material. 36 students attended this session. 

 


